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Dear Residents,

It has been a busy fi rst 3 months on the job for me.  
The challenges have been diffi cult, but the reward 
of helping people who need it most has been tre-
mendous.  The city has been hard at work with clean-
ing debris from the areas hit hardest by the Good 
Friday tornado.  The street department has been 
great, and deserve our gratitude for all of their hard 
work.  Please, when you have an opportunity to talk 
to a City employee, tell them thanks for all that they 
did to bring our city back to normal.

Every employee deserves your acknowledgement for 
a job well done.  So, as we return to normal, let me 
say that we still have Wilderness Park to contend with.  

This park was hit extremely hard by the tornado, and 
it will take some time to restore it to what it once was.  
We are working with FEMA in all aspects of recovery, 
and with their help we will recover most of the funds 
that the city was forced to spend for clean up and 
repair.  I also would like to take this opportunity to 
thank Chief Pruett, City Clerk Deni Donovan, Director 
of Streets Mike Welz, and Director of Parks and Rec-
reation Mark Dickerson for all their time and energy 
that they put forth during this disaster.  

We will be having a Town Hall meeting on September 

15, 2011 at the Recreation Center, 9669 Bellefontaine 
Road at 7 PM.  I invite all of you to attend and get an 
update on what has been of interest in our community.  

Three free ENERGY STAR light bulbs are available 
for residents in the City of BN.  Please see page 8 
for details.

Let me fi nish by saying, “thank you” to all of you for 
your patience during my fi rst 3 months in offi ce.  As 
many of you have already found out, I make myself 
available to you, the people of this great City, knowing 
that I can make a difference.

   Robert J. Doerr

9641 Bellefontaine Road                   (314) 867-0076                 St. Louis County, MO  63137

From The Offi ce Of The Mayor...
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In Recognition Of 43 Years Of Service
The Mayor, former Mayor, Board 
of Aldermen, family and friends 
gathered at the City of BN Board 
of Aldermen Meeting on Thurs-
day, July 21, 2011, to thank 
Frank Kurz for 43 years of ser-
vice as City Engineer.

Former City of BN Mayor, Ray 
Zelinski appointed Frank Kurz 
as City Engineer on June 20, 

1968.  Frank has a Bachelor of Science Degree in 
Architectural Engineering from the University of Illi-
nois.   When he was appointed, he was still on active 
in the United States Army Reserves after having 
served in the Korean confl ict.

Frank served under Mayor Ray Zelinski, Mayor Joe 
Berger and Mayor Marty Rudloff.  Former Mayor Rud-
loff was on hand to thank Frank for his dedicated 
service.  Frank was presented a framed tribute refl ect-
ing his appointment and a proclamation from Mayor 
Robert J. Doerr commending him for his service.  

The Surrey Lane Athletic Association served the youth 
of the City of BN and surrounding areas well for the 
past 50 years at Bob Russell Park on St. Cyr and 
Bellefontaine Road.  During recent years, the Associa-
tion has had fi nancial problems and fi nally, this year, 
they were forced to fold.  Because of a deed restric-
tion, the park had to be passed on to a not-for-profi t 
organization and used as a children’s sports park.  
Trustees made the decision to donate the park to the 
Mathews - Dickey Boys’ & Girls’ Club, located at 
4245 Kingshighway Boulevard in St. Louis.

Mathews - Dickey Boys’ & Girls’ Club announced June 
26, live on KMOX radio, the 
donation of Bob Russell Park, 
1101 St. Cyr Road, located in 
The City of BN, to their club.  
Mathews - Dickey Boys’ & 
Girls’ Club annual “Jack Buck 
Celebrity Night With the Stars 
and Tony LaRussa,” was 
held at the Missouri Athletic 
Club with over 300  in 
attendance, celebrating the 
announcement.

This will afford more opportunities for the youth of our 
area to take part in a variety of sports programs that 

they may have never been able to before.  Mayor 
Doerr said, “Bringing the Mathews - Dickey Boys’ & 
Girls’ Club to the youth of North County, rather than 
them having to go to Mathews - Dickey at their pres-
ent location is our goal.  We are very excited that Mr. 
Mathews has accepted Mr. Russell’s plan to aide in 
the growth and future expansion of his club”.  

The legal transfer of the park has begun and should 
be fi nalized in the next few weeks.  As soon as the 
deed is transferred, the fi elds will receive a complete 
overhaul.  Mr. Mathews is exploring possible future 
projects that will make this one of the best sports 
parks in St. Louis County.

Mathews - Dickey Boys’ & Girls’ Club

Left to right:  Martin L. Mathews, Mayor Robert Doerr, Bob Russell,
Jerry Stroker and Tony LaRusso

Bob Russell and 
Martin L. Matthews

Free Legal Services For St. Louis County Senior Citizens
The St. Louis Department of Human Services’ County Older Residents Program (CORP) offers free non-
litigation services for County residents 60 and older with income of $30,000 or less.  Assistance is provided 
one day each month at the North County Government Center in Hazelwood and other locations.  Volunteer 
attorneys offer consultations regarding wills, power of attorney, deeds and other matters.  To schedule an 
appointment or learn more about other CORP services, call (314) 615-0931 Monday through Friday 8:30 AM to 
12:30 PM.  Persons with hearing impairments may call (314) 605-4425.



Page 3

With the recent national uncertainty about raising the 
federal debt ceiling many people are concerned about 
Missouri’s state budget outlook and the loss of Fed-
eral stimulus dollars in the coming fi scal year creating 
funding gaps for Missouri Veterans’ Homes.  An article 
in the St. Louis Post Dispatch highlighted that if noth-
ing changes the veterans’ homes will run out of money 
in July, 2013. 

Representing one of our Veterans’ Homes in Bellefon-
taine Neighbors, I am committed to working with my 
legislative colleagues to pass a balanced state budget 
for the next fi scal year.

In addition to securing the state funding to continue 
operation of the homes, progress must be made on 
reducing and eliminating a waiting list of 1,600.  Pro-
viding for staff increases that eliminate the number 
of vacant beds; ensuring Veterans receive state and 
federal benefi ts they have earned; and maintaining 
and repairing the Veterans’ Homes are priorities.

Veterans should not wait to be cared for in their last 
years.  We counted on them to protect us in times of 
crisis and war; we’d better ensure that they get the 
services they need now.

Sen. Timothy Green Works To Protect Missouri’s Veterans’ Homes

Senator Tim Green was also rec-
ognized by NCI for his efforts:  
For the past 22 years Senator 
Timothy Green has served the 
citizens of North County as a state 
representative from 1989 - 2002, 
and as the state senator for Dis-
trict 13 since 2004.  Green ded-
icated his service to protecting 

working families and the most vulnerable of our citi-
zens.  His accomplishments include securing funding 
to keep the Bellefontaine Habilitation Center open.  
On behalf of Missouri Veterans, he secured funding 

to help build and staff a new wing at the Veteran’s 
Home for dementia and Alzheimer’s patients.  As a 
member of the SSM DePaul Health Center Commu-
nity Advisory Board, Green recognized the importance 
of maintaining trauma services in North County and in 
partnership with DePaul and other community lead-
ers, found alternative funding and options to keep 
trauma services available.  Green is a member of 
IBEW Local #1, the Greater North County Chamber 
of Commerce, DePaul Health Center ‘s Community 
Advisory Board, Spanish Lake Community Associa-
tion, and is the president of the Missouri State Building 
& Construction Trades Council (AFL-CIO). 

Public Service Awards were presented to Jack Agnew, 
former Mayor of Dellwood; Robert G. Lowery, former 
Mayor of Florissant and Marty Rudloff, former Mayor 
of Bellefontaine Neighbors.

Mayor Rudloff’s award was based on the following 
Press release from North County, Inc:  For the past 
three decades Marty Rudloff has given of his time and 
expertise to the City of Bellefontaine Neighbors . He 
started his public service on the Youth Commission 
in 1980 and was elected Alderman in 1981.  In 1991, 
he was elected Mayor.  Under his leadership the City 
was the fi rst to respond to the state program during 

the Flood of 1993, started the Family Festival, 
and hosted the Vietnam Veterans Moving Wall.  Sev-
eral new businesses came to The City of BN, includ-
ing White Castle and the busiest QuikTrip in the 
region.  He helped start a senior transportation ser-
vice, updated and added recreation facilities, and a 
5.5 million dollar bond issue was passed for street 
repairs.  He is a member of the Holy Name of Jesus 
Catholic Church’s Parish Men’s Club, the Knights of 
Columbus, Santa Cruz Council 1215.

NCI Chair, Patty Gould 
presented the award 
at the annual North 
County Incorporated 
(NCI) Breakfast on 
Friday, May 13, 2011.

Mayor Rudloff was also 
honored by State Sen-
ator Tim Green, State 
Representative Tommy 
Pierson, Former State 

Representative Gina Walsh, Mayor Robert J. Doerr, 
friends and family on May 13, 2011.  

2011 North County Inc. Awards

Former Mayors Robert Lowrey, Jack Agnew and Marty Rudloff



Philip E. Lum, 
AIA has been 
appointed City 
Engineer.  Phil is 
a registered archi-
tect in the state 
of Missouri and 
has a bachelor’s 
degree in Architec-

ture from the University of Kansas.  
He is the Building Commissioner 
for Florissant, a member of the 
Architectural Review Board for Fer-
guson and a member of the Amer-
ican Institute of Architects, the 
International Code Council, Mis-
souri Association of Building Offi -
cials & Inspectors and the St. Louis 
Association of Code Enforcement.

Robert “Bobby” 
Smith has been 
appointed as 
Court Baliff.  
Bobby is a Ward 
1 resident and 
retired security 

chief and has an extensive law 
enforcement background. 

Robert Stolte has 
been appointed to 
the position of 
Chairman of the 
Planning and 
Zoning Board. 
Bob is a Ward 4 
resident and has 

served as a board member on 
the Planning & Zoning Board since 
2006.

Deni Donovan 
has been 
re-appointed as 
City Clerk.  Deni 
lives in Ward 3.  
Deni was fi rst 
appointed in 2006 
by Mayor Marty 

Rudloff.  Deni is the “offi cial keeper 
of the records,” for the City of BN. 
Deni is a member of the Missouri 
Municipal Clerk’s Association.

Larry Ablen has 
been re-appointed 
as City Treasurer.  
Larry has faithfully 
served the city 
since 1977, when 
he was appointed 
by Mayor Berger.

Mark Tranel has 
been reappointed 
as city collector.  
Mark also serves 
on the Riverview 
Gardens Special 
Appointed (School) 
Board.

Judge Mark Haywood was 
appointed Prose-
cutor in 1987 by 
Mayor Berger and 
appointed Judge 
by Mayor Rudloff 
in 1996.  Mark 
is legal council for 
several cities.

City Of BN Appointments
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The Mayor appoints various positions and members of the Boards and Commissions for the City of BN.  
Thanks to the people who have accepted these appointments and served the city so well.  Also congratulations 
to the people who are newly appointed, with a star (*) behind their names. 

2011 Boards & Commissions

Board of Adjustment
John DuHadway (Chairman)

James Berns
Robert Kelly
Al Chamberlain
Rich Pfl ueger 

Larry Slominski (Alternate)

Human Relations 
Mary Oswald

Alvin Chamberlain
Jeff Lofton

Image & Beautifi cation 
Jeannette Bost (Chairman)

Bob Bost
Clarence Cherry
Jennie Stewart
Shelly Davis

Earlyn Gordon*
Aldermanic Rep. Anthony Smith

Park & Recreation 
Mark Dickerson (Chairman)

Jean Garascia
Sally Wahlbrink

Tina Swindle
Jane Davis
Kathy Endorf

Judy Mantych*
Alease Dailes*

Aldermanic Rep. Shirley Paro

Youth Commission 
Rich Pfl ueger (Chairman)

Scott Schultz
Ben Seres

Russ Remstedt
John DuHadway

Theresa Toczylowski
Wayne Anderson*

Carnell Jones*
Aldermanic Rep. John Jordan

Planning & Zoning 
Bob Stolte* (Chairman)

John Baker
Jerry Van Deven
Melvin Jennings
Matt Borzymowski
Scott Schultz*

Aldermanic Rep. Dan Glenzy

Public Safety 
Edward Meier (Chairman)     

Alvin Chamberlain
Jeff Lofton
Larry Fuller 
Ann Minley

Doug Chambers
Jim Christian*

Willis Dillworth*
William (Willie) Murphy *

Aldermanic Rep. Audrey Hollis 



Public Safety Supervisor Chris Trittler and 
Sergeant Eric Holtz from the St. Louis County 
Police Department were guest speakers at the 
Neighborhood Watch meeting on May 4, 2011.  
They were there to inform residents how the 
Communications Bureau operates.

In 2010, St. Louis County handled 429,954 
Information Calls and 387,067 Emergency 
Calls, a total of 817,021 calls.  St. Louis 
County has 70 dispatchers, 16 per shift.  The 
communications division follows more than 
400 police offi cers at a time and answers 911 calls in 
an average of 2 seconds.

The Communications Bureau encourages residents 
to call at the fi rst sign of an emergency or to report 
suspicious persons, vehicles or activities.  The sooner 
you call, the sooner they can get help to your location.

When you call 911 from a land line, the police know 
the number you are calling from and your address.  
You can ask to remain anonymous or be contacted 

by phone only, but remember, your calls are important.

When you call the dispatch number, 889-2341 from a 

land line to report a problem, your name, address and 

phone number are not known.  You can report suspi-

cious persons, vehicles and activities anonymously.  

Currently, newer cell phones 

register general coordinates on 

the dispatch screen, but pinning 

the exact location is not pos-

sible.  Older cell phones cannot 

be traced at all, except for 

the number.  Thanks to the 

bond Issue passed in 2010, cell 

phone location information will 

be greatly improved by 2014.

Another big improvement will be 

the Tornado Warning System.  The county had 212 

tornado sirens.  The new system will have 184 more 

powerful, more strategically placed sirens.  

Dispatchers go through vigorous training before they 

are assigned to stations.  Communication employees 

are ‘trainees’ for 12 to 20 weeks, working with quali-

fi ed, experienced dispatchers until they are ready to 

go on service alone. 

Dispatchers attend monthly training to prepare them 

for any situation.  Dispatchers may ask questions that 

you do not think apply, but they are trained to assess 

the situation and make the best call in the interest 

of the caller, police offi cer or fi rst responder that will 

answer the call.  Please answer their questions then 

offer additional information.

St. Louis County Communications Bureau
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Thanks to the hosts of this years “National Night Out” 
parties for bearing the heat and bringing your neighbor-

hoods together.  Neighbors gathered for hot dogs, soft 

drinks, good company and to send a message that this 

block watches out for each other.  

Consider joining Neighborhood Watch.  Neighborhood 

Watch meets the fi rst Wednesday of each month at 

City Hall at 7 PM. Everyone is welcome.

If your block didn’t have a Neighborhood Night Out 

Party, consider hosting a Block Party to get to know 

your neighbors.  

National Night Out

Offi cer Chris Trittler and 

Sergeant Eric Holtz

Scheduled Neighborhood Watch Meetings
Neighborhood Watch meetings are held on the fi rst 

Wednesday of each month at City Hall, at 7 PM.  

Stop by and bring your neighbors with you.

Speakers are scheduled for each meeting.  The fol-

lowing speakers are scheduled but programs may 

change due to availability of speakers.  

Sept. 7 –  AARP, American Association for Retired 

Persons

Oct. 5 - Mathew Dickey Girls’ and Boys’ Club 

Nov. 2 - Provident – a free counseling service for 

youths and their families. 

Neighbors celebrating National Night Out in the 1100 block of Siebe

l

l

l



Bellefontaine Baptist Church
1410 Kilgore Dr.

868-6880

5th Sunday Hymn Sing
Sun., Oct. 30

Various churches participating

Silver Circle (Senior Adult Group)
2nd Friday of each month - Noon
Minimal charge for chicken and 

entertainment

Thanksgiving Dinner
Tues., Nov. 15

Catered dinner and entertainment
Reservations required  $12

Belllefontaine UMC
10600 Bellefontaine Road

314-867-0800

Free Chautauqua Concert 
Sun., Aug. 21, 2 PM

Phil Gomez and his Latin Band

BUMC BBQ
Sat., Aug. 27, 10 AM

Please call the church for info

Re-Sell-It Rummage Sale
Fri., Sept. 23 & Sat., Sept. 24  

8 AM - Noon

BMUC (Continued)

Fish Frys
1st and 3rd Friday’s at 4 PM

Holy Name of Jesus
10234 Ashbrook Dr.

868-2310

Fall Festival
Sat., Sept. 10, 2011

 11 AM - 11 PM
Come join us for some family fun!
Pork steak dinners, blow up rides, 

an amazing basket booth with 
large ticket items including a 40 

inch TV, games for kids and adults, 
face painting, a balloon man, 

dunking booth, local musical acts, 
music and dancing with a live 

band, beer and wine booth, pull 
tabs and bingo.  Bring the whole 

family for an old time neighborhood 
celebration!!

    
Blood Drives:     
Sat., Sept. 17

HNJ Community Center
9 AM-1 PM

&
Sat., Nov. 19

Our Lady of Rosary Parish Center
9 AM - 1 PM

Holy Name of Jesus (continued)

Fall Market Place
NHJ Parish Center

Thursday, Oct. 13, 6 - 9 PM
Admission $5 

includes appitizers, wine and soda

Fish Frys
2nd Friday of each month

Watch for signs

Knights of Columbus
900 Chambers Road

867-9727

Steve Weiss Memorial
Scholarship Washer Tournament
Sat., Sept. 3 - Doors open 9 AM

Starts 10 AM, $25 entry fee
Food & drinks included

Mice Races
Sat., Sept 17

call 867-9727 for details

Meat Shoots
1st Sunday of October - March

1 - 6 PM - $3 per shot

Bingo - 2nd & 4th Sunday 
of each month

Doors Open Noon
Starts 1 PM 
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Church Events

William R. Gebhart, Sr. 
William (Bill) R Gebhart, Sr., owner of Bill’s Market & Meats at 10009 
Bellefontaine Road, passed away peacefully and suddenly on Tuesday, May 
19, 2011 at his home.  

Bill was a huge supporter of the City of BN and the surrounding communi-
ties.  He was always ready to support city events and was proud to be part 
of the community.  He will be missed, but Bill’s vision will continue through 
his son, Billy and daughter, Gina who are working together to keep Bill’s 
Market & Meats a thriving service for the residents of the City of BN.

Angie Huneke Day
Friends and family gathered at City Hall to honor Angela (Angie) Huneke’s 
90th birthday with the reading of a proclamation in her honor.  Angie has 
been a resident of the City of BN for 52 years and worked with great 
energy to promote the city as a great place to live as a Business Person,  
Fund-raiser, School Room Mother, Ladies Council President, Team Sponsor, 
and tireless worker for many events.  The Mayor and Board of Aldermen 
declared July 25, 2001, “Angie Huneke Day” in the City of BN.

Happy Birthday, Angie!  We love you!



Gun Safety In The Home
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Storman Academy DARE Graduation 

City Of BN Churches Feed Volunteers

Flu Shots 
Tuesday, Sept. 20 - 8:30 AM to 2 PM

Bellefontaine Neighbors Recreation Center
9669 Bellefontaine Road

For more information call the Visiting Nurse 
Association at (314) 918-7171.

Wednesday, Oct. 5 - 8 AM - Noon
Holy Name of Jesus Community Center

10234 Ashbrook Dr.

Flu Shots by VNA with numerous and exciting ven-
dors. Call HNJ parish nurse, Buffy Modde, for further 

info (314) 868-2310, ext 11

Volunteers from Americorp, All Hands Volunteers and 
many other organizations and individuals came to our 
aid when the tornado hit the city in April of 2011.  
Their volunteer efforts led to more volunteers when 
the churches in the City of BN volunteered to help 
feed the volunteers that were helping our residents.

The fi rst church to step up was Grace Chapel 
Lutheran Church at 10015 Lance Drive.  Holy Name of 
Jesus at 10234 Ashbrook Drive, Bellefontaine United 
Methodist Church at 10600 Bellefontaine Road, and 
Hope Church at 10636 Bellefontaine Road were close 
behind to open their hearts and kitchens to help.

The volunteers were fed well and the churches had 
a good time preparing and serving the volunteers 
who were very appreciative of the churches efforts.  
Thanks to everyone who helped in any way during 
the clean-up efforts.  You are appreciated!

Many of the volunteers left St. Louis as soon as work 
was done to help out in Joplin, MO.

All Hands Volunteers (left) being served by members of Hope 
Church after a long working day.

Alderman Mark Roth

As many of you have heard in 
the media, the Saint Louis area 
has seen several fatal home acci-
dents involving children and per-
sonal guns.   We would like to 
inform all of our residents that 
the easiest way to combat a home 

accident with a gun is the use of valid Gun Lock.   

These easy to use devices that work on all kinds 

of guns and can be obtained free of 
charge from our police department.  
The gun locks have been donated 
through the Department of Justice’s 
Project Child Safe program.  We 
would like City of BN residents who 
have the need for a locking device 
or devices, to take advantage of this 
opportunity and contact the Police 
Department at 867-0800 with any 
questions or just stop by and pick up 
the locks they need free of charge. 

Students at Storman Academy, 10600 Bellefontaine Road held their 
Drug Abuse Resistance Education (DARE) Graduation on May 12, 
2011.  The program is offered to all schools in the City of BN.

Amarys Evens, shown on the left won second place in the DARE Essay 
Contest, which is the fi nal exam for the course.  Jerome Williams on 
right, won 3rd place.  The winners of the contest were presented with 
proclamations from the Mayor and Board of Aldermen on Thursday, 
May 19, 2011 and congratulated on their accomplishment.  We wish all 
the DARE Graduates the best.
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We have a unique oppor-
tunity for our residents 
to receive free ENERGY 
STAR compact fl uores-
cent light bulbs from 
Ameren Missouri.  
Ameren is giving The City 
of BN as many as 6,000 
of these bulbs.  The bulbs 
are available in 60, 75 
and 100 watts.

The compact fl uorescent 
bulbs will be available in 
September on a fi rst come 
fi rst serve basis.  All you 
have to do is come to City 
Hall, show proof of residency and sign for them. There 
is a limit of 3 per household.  Once they are gone, the 
program ends.  We will also have them available at 
the town hall meeting if the supply lasts.

Earning the ENERGY STAR means products meet 
strict energy effi ciency guidelines set by the US Envi-
ronmental Protection Agency.  Saving energy helps 
you save money on utility bills and protect the environ-
ment by reducing greenhouse gas emissions.

An ENERGY STAR qualifi ed light bulb:

Can save more than $40 in electricity costs over 
its lifetime.

Uses about 75% less energy than standard incan-
descent bulbs and lasts at least 6 times longer.

Produces about 75% less heat, so it’s safer to oper-
ate and can cut energy costs associated with home 
cooling.

Compact fl uorescent bulbs should be recycled prop-
erly.  They can be recycled at most major hardware 
stores, including Home Depot, Ace and True Value.

Bellefontaine Barracudas Swim Team

Congratulations to the Bellefontaine Barracudas on 
another successful year of swimming competition!

The smallest team in the league, the team has an 
abundance of enthusiasm, and ended their season 
with a sparkling fi nale, fi nishing in 4th place out of 
5 teams in the recent fi nal meet competition. The 
league stresses fun, friendship, physical fi tness, and 
is a rewarding experience for the swimmers and their 

families. Though the season is over, the swimmers 
continue practices throughout the year in stroke clinics 
offered at the Recreation Center.

The team is a great ambassador for the city and we 
are so proud of them and their hard work!

We look forward to next summer, when the competi-
tion heats up again.  

New (Home Based) Businesses
Passionate Care LLC

314-322-8949
Home Health Care

Owner:  Tamara Gormon

Jetset Express

314-685-5321
Mail Courier

Owner:  Oscar Mims

Attainable Heights 

Home Health Services 

314-388-0808
Home care for seniors
Owner:  Donald Scales 

TL Towing & Transport

314-867-8656
Towing Service

Owner:  Trevin Carter

Free ENERGY STAR Light Bulbs

l

l

l



Y =Yes, N= No, A = Abstain, Blank = Absent

Thanks to all who helped bring 
some bit of normalcy back into our 
City after the tornado struck on 
Easter Friday.  There are still some 
of our neighbors struggling to get 
things done so if you can help out, 
please do. 

Again, please check in on your neighbors and make 
sure they are doing OK.  If you see mail or newspa-
pers not picked up, knock on the door and talk to the 
resident.  If you feel there is something not quite right, 
call dispatch (889-2341) and they’ll send an offi cer by 
to check.  It takes all of us working together to make 
The City of BN a great place to live.

From The Desk Of The City Clerk, Deni Donovan
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City of BN Joins The Greater North County Chamber Of Commerce
The Greater North County Chamber of Commerce (GNCCC) President 
Carolyn Marty and Ambassador/Membership Committee Chairman, Brice 
VanSant presented the City of BN a membership plaque to commemorate 
the city’s new membership with the organization.  

The GNCCC is a voluntary partnership of more than 400 business profes-
sionals and community leaders united to promote the North St. Louis 
County region.  For more information about GNCCC, see their web site at 
www.greaternorthcountychamber.com/

How Did Your Alderman Vote?
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2011 Home Beautifi cation Awards

John & Sue Deibel

9948 Calumet Drive
Al & Darlene Roth

1101 Landwehr Lane

Ron & Joan Borgmann

10420 Bellefontaine Road
Pete & Lynne Bailey

10439 Gardo Court

Mrs. Marion Bono

1231 Bakewell Drive
Stan & Laverne Timme

1407 Haviland Drive

Ms. Griselda Cay Arnold

1109 Waldorf Drive
R. Merritt

1183 Southworth Court

Ward 1

Ward 2

Ward 3

Ward 4
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Image and Beautifi cation Notes

Missouri residents 16 years and older who are no 
longer in school can get a diploma through the Mis-
souri General Equivalency Development Exam, or 
high school equivalency exam.  Love in Action Com-
munity Outreach Center is offering classes to prepare 
for the exam.  Love in Action is currently hold sessions 
every Friday from 5 - 7 PM, that includes a wide range 

of topics, such as job/career development, drug and 
substance abuse education, crime prevention, parent-
ing education, and other life skill training. For more 
information, call:

Love in Action Community Outreach Center

1000 St. Cyr Road
383-3131

In August 2010 the voters of the Riverview Fire Pro-
tection District ((RFPD) approved a $3,000,000.00 
bond issue of which a portion will be used to replace 
the fi re districts house number 2 located at 9207 
Bellefontaine Road. 

The Architectural Company chosen to assist with this 
project is Archimages with Roy Mangan and Jeff 
Williams as the architects. The design process took 
about fi ve (5) months and upon completion of the 
building design the project was put out to bid for a 
General Contractor. 

After review of the submitted bid proposals and inter-
views with three of the contractors the Fire District 
Board of Directors chose United Construction ENT. 
Co. as the General Contractor.  Mr. Dino Pappas 
has been assigned as the Project Manager for United 
Construction Co. and Tim Smalling has been assigned 
as the project superintendent.  The new engine house 
will be built on the same site.  This will be the fi rst new 
engine house for the fi re district since 1958. 

The Board of Directors, the Fire Chief, the Offi cers 
and Firefi ghters wish to again thank the community for 
their continued support.

RFPD Breaks Ground For New Fire House

Pictured above:  Berry Koenemann, President, United Construction, 
Chief Joe Bommarito, Dino Pappas, Project Manager, United Construction, 

Patrick Lawless, Fire District Director, Norvel Paro, Fire District Director, 
Jeff Williams, Archimages Architect, Patrick Russell, Fire District Director 

and Roy Mangan, Archimages Architect

Ameren Missouri Tree Trimming Program
Ameren Missouri contractors will be in The City of BN 
this fall to trim or remove trees located on easements 
that are hazardous and could take down power lines 
in the event of a storm.  

Ameren Missouri is encouraging residents to consider 
what the mature height of trees will be before they 
plant near power lines.  Most power outages are 
caused by trees falling on power lines.

Congratulations to the 2011 Home Beautifi cation 
Award winners.  Winners will receive their awards at 
the Town Hall Meeting on Thursday, September 15 
at 7:30 PM.

Beautifi cation Action Day will be Saturday, September 
24. Meet at the Rec Center at 9 AM.  Residents, 
groups and any one needing service hours are wel-
come.  When the work is done, lunch will be served at 
the pavilion behind the rec center.  Miniature golf will 
be free to the volunteers who help with the clean-up. 

There is a lot of litter in the City, and if everyone could 
pick up on their block or property it would make a big 
improvement in the image of the City. 

If you would like to be a member of the I & B Board 
call Deni Donovan, City Clerk at 867-0076.  

Preparing For The GED Exam

Thanks to the volunteers from the Missouri Hill Home and Love in Action 
Community Outreach program who made the Spring Beautifi cation Action 

Day our most successful ever!



Shirley Paro
9934 Calumet Dr.

869-8251
sdparo@cityofbn.com

Tony Migliazzo
9775 Birch Manor Dr.

869-7076
tmigliazzo@cityofbn.com

Don Merz
10121 Maraldo Dr.

869-6371
dmerz@cityofbn.com

Dan Glenzy
1228 Huntsman Dr.

869-5711
dglenzy@cityofbn.com

John Jordan
1415 Attica Dr.

867-9012
jjordan@cityofbn.com

Mark Roth
10208 Unicorn Dr.

869-9061
mroth@cityofbn.com

Audrey Hollis
1209 Duenke Dr.

435-0414
ahollis@cityofbn.com

Anthony Smith
1201 Kimball Ct.

869-6491
asmith@cityofbn.com

Board of Aldermen

Mayor

Elected Offi cials

Ward

1

Ward

2

Ward

3

Ward
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All City Meetings Open To The Public

Board of Aldermen - 1st and 3rd Thursdays, 7:30 PM
Planning and Zoning Board - 2nd Monday, 7 PM

Public Safety Commission - 4th Thursday, 6:30 PM
Neighborhood Watch - 1st Wednesday, 7 PM

Youth Commission - 3rd Monday, 7:30 PM
Image and Beautifi cation Board - 2nd Tuesday, 7 PM
Parks and Recreation Board - 3rd Tuesday, 7:30 PM 

Board of Adjustment - upon request
Municipal Court - 2nd Wednesday and 4th Tuesday, 6:30 PM

Human Relations Commission - Upon Request

All meetings are held at the City of BN City Hall except Parks & 
Recreation which is held at the Recreation Center.

City Hall Holidays
Monday, September 5 - Labor Day

Friday, November 11 - Veteran’s Day

Waste Management Holidays
Monday, September 5 - Labor Day - Collections scheduled for 

Monday will be picked up on Tuesday, Tuesday will be picked up on 
Wednesday, etc.  Friday collections will be made on Saturday.

Daylight Savings Time Ends
Sunday, November 6

(Move clocks back one hour)
__________________________________________

Call the Recreation Center at 867-0700 for information 
on the following events:

Senior Citizens Dinners At The Recreation Center
Old Time Barbecue, Tuesday, August 30
Halloween Dinner, Tuesday, October 6

Mayor’s Golf Tournament, Saturday, Oct. 1

Beer and Wine Garden, Saturday, October 8

Free Movie On The Lawn
Saturday, Sept. 24, 6:45 -9:30 PM - Movie title to be announced

Sand Volley Ball Leagues
Sand Volleyball Leagues/  Wednesday nights, Aug. 31 – Oct. 5. or  

Thursdays nights, Sept. 1 - Oct. 6 - Games at 6, 7 & 8 PM  

Printed by Minuteman Press  - St. Charles, MO.

Robert J. Doerr
9915 Surrey Lane

868-2246
rdoerr@cityofbn.com

Town Hall Meeting

Thursday, September 15 - 7 PM

At the Recreation Center, 9669 Bellefontaine Road


